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 THE ADDISON CSD BOARD OF EDUCATION (BOE) WILL HOLD A  WORK SESSION TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2024 AT 6:00 PM  
IN THE HIGH SCHOOL CAFETERIA. AN AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING WILL BEGIN AT 5:15 IN THE HIGH SCHOOL LIBRARY.  

#4 

#6 

  Second Step in the Middle School 

 As we continue to work through a post-pandemic life, it is more important than ever to focus on the social and emotional 
wellbeing of students. One of the strategies the middle school is utilizing to address this need and to improve skills is through 

The Second Step Program. This is a Social-Emotional Learning (SEL) curriculum that is research-based to help address and im-
prove skills, such as the management of emotions, impulse control, problem solving and encouraging empathy. Middle School 
counselor, Mrs. VanSant states, “Second Step not only enhances a student’s social-emotional skills but promotes prosocial be-
havior and academic achievement as well. There has also been evidence that this program contributes to the prevention of con-

duct problems, aggressive behavior, and emotional distress. The benefits of SEL go beyond school; they can extend into the 
workforce by providing students with workforce readiness skills like critical 
thinking, cognitive flexibility, emotional intelligence and more.”  

 The program was first introduced to the middle school during the 2021-
22 school year. The curriculum consists of four units: Mindset and Goals, Rec-
ognizing Bullying and Harassment, Thoughts, Emotions and Decisions, and 

Managing Relationships and Social Conflict. These lessons are presented to all 
middle school students during their 9th period class time certain days of the 
month.   

 Mrs. Benton, Middle School Principal, supports the program in the 
quote: “Through the use of the Second Step program, the middle school teach-
ers are helping students build positive relationships, counteract bullying behav-

ior, and set goals so they can flourish in life.”  
 If you have questions or would like more information about the Second 
Step program, please feel free to contact Mrs. VanSant in the Middle School 

Counseling Office via email (avansant@addisoncsd.org) or via phone (607) 
359-1131. Additional information can be found at: https:/www.secondstep.org. 
 

By: Kylene Stierly & Reegan Quick 

Tuscarora Elementary Short Story Publishing Party  
 Miss Wheatcraft’s students have been working on their animal stories and will be sharing them at a publishing party. 
This will be followed with a collection featuring 3 sequential animal short stories with characters they have created. The stu-
dents are also doing a non-fiction opinion piece on what animal they think suits them best. After, they will provide evidence to 
support their opinions on the animal they have chosen.   

Grease Preview: Coming Soon 
 

 The MidKnight and Squire Productions would like to 
announce their upcoming musical, Grease. Starring Seth S. 
and Alliee G. as Danny and Sandy, the show is sure to be a 

hit. Supporting cast members are the Pink Ladies (Emily S., 
Katelin A., Hailliee H., and Lilian Z.) and the T-Birds 
(Owen D., Michael H., John C., and Nick A.), and many 

other roles (Mallory B., Kendall C., Micaela B., Lyvia F., 
Adrianna N., Taylor P., Mia L., Natalie F., Mairead S., So-
phie K., Liberty T., Lauren N., Charlee R., Skylar H, Alex 
B., Jerome G., Monte B., and Tristan C.) Ms. Hamblin, Mrs. 

Vroman and Mr. Richardson are spending countless hours 
with the cast members perfecting the roles, planning the mu-
sic and choreography (led by alumni,  Elly Vroman). Mr. 

Sisson is again leading a talented crew of workers behind 
the scenes, building the set pieces and a beautiful full-size 
car for the cast members to use in the production. Mr. Sisson 

not only helps to build the set pieces but teaches building 
skills along the way. He says, “Safety first, pretty last. We 
try to make most of the props student-built.” 

 

By: Peyton Hager & Lila Hand 
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A Commending and Reintroduction 
 

 Ms. Monroe, now the Addison District Registrar, sat down for an interview to 
share a bit about herself with the rest of the community. Initially, she discussed her family 
that is very dear to her. A mother of three and a grandmother of four, she stated it is her 
“greatest joy in life” to spend time with them all. She went on to discuss that some of her 
favorite things to do are do-it-yourself (DIY) projects with her boyfriend, being outdoors 
and of course spending time with her grandkids.  
 Starting out in Rushford, New York, she moved here during her seventh-grade year 
and has stayed to raise her family in Addison. She initially worked in the elementary 
school, coordinating transportation for students and running an afterschool program. Last 
year, she was extended the position of District Reg-
istrar and decided to take on the job. She has been 
working in Addison for 23 years and working this 
job since  
July of 2022.  
 When asked what inspires her to be in her 
field, she said, “I take on any challenge that I am 

given” and “It was a good change.” She also highlighted the most important part of her 
job: being accurate, confidential and compassionate.  

Her final statement during the interview was, “I am always here to help the com-
munity, students and anyone in need. I am always willing to go above and beyond to help 

anyone here. I like to help people and that’s what I try to do each and every day.” Thank 
you, Ms. Monroe, for all the work you’ve done in the Addison School District and taking 
time to share a bit of yourself with the community. 

By: Sierra Cevette            

                                                            Senior Spotlight: Class of 2024 

Warm Welcome to Mrs. Henshaw 

Addison High School would like to extend a hand in warm 
welcome to the new Biology teacher, Mrs. Henshaw. Mrs.  
Henshaw joined the community soon after Christmas break.  Mrs. 
Henshaw has a primary background in Biology; however, she is 
also certified in Chemistry, Earth Science and General Science. 
Before joining us in Addison, she taught Living Environment, 
Earth Science and Chemistry for 14 years in Avoca. Mrs. Hen-
shaw is originally from Bath. She went to Mansfield for her un-
dergraduate and graduate degrees. She has four certifications in 
Science and a specialization in concentration in integrating Tech-
nology. Mrs. Henshaw was a student teacher with our beloved, 
Ms. Alice Weale, who was the long-term sub for the classes Mrs. 
Henshaw has been hired to teach. Mrs. Henshaw enjoys showing 
people her passion for the sciences, which was the major player in 
her choice of becoming an educator.  

Mrs. Henshaw believes flexibility to be the most important 
feature of the job. “If you can’t be flexible, your students can’t be 
flexible,” said Mrs. Henshaw when explaining flexibility. As for 
the district, Mrs. Henshaw is very thankful for how welcoming 
and helpful both students and staff have been since her arrival. 
Mrs. Henshaw finds the light bulb moments to be some of the best 
times; these are moments when students reach a level of under-
standing that was previously unknown to them. Mrs. Henshaw wishes to see her students reach mastery effortlessly and confi-
dently. As for herself, Mrs. Henshaw hopes to stay in the Addison District and eventually teach an elective. 
 In their free time, the Henshaw family loves outdoor activities, including gardening, landscaping, riding dirt bikes and 
four wheelers and fishing as well.  Mrs. Henshaw has four boys and says, “We always have to be doing something.” The family 
especially likes to take advantage of the warmer months of weather.  

Mrs. Henshaw would like the community to know that she will push her students to be the most successful they can be. 

She is quoted as saying, “I do not shoot for mediocrity; I shoot for mastery.”  

By: Bryson Crandall  

 

  

                        Makayla F. 
 
Favorite part of high school?  
Nursing  
What are your plans after high school? 
Going to Keuka College 
What has been your proudest moment 
of high school? 
Coming back to school with an autoim-
mune disease 
Where do you see yourself in 10 years? 
Married to my middle school sweetheart, 
working in a hospital as a RN and travel-
ing  
Favorite staff member? 
Mrs. Mel and Mrs. Crochiere 
What advice would you give to younger 
students?  
Don’t sweat the small stuff and be focused 
on your goals 

Cheyenne J.  

 
Favorite part of high school?  

Friends and experiences  
What are your plans after high school? 
To go to work, then college and then  
medical school to become a surgeon  
What has been your proudest moment of 
high school? 
My whole 11th grade year 
Where do you see yourself in 10 years? 

In medical school 
Favorite staff member?  

Mrs. Janeski  and Mr. Driskell 
What advice would you give to younger 

students? 

Try your best, no matter how hard it gets, 

and always walk away and find a better  
solution  

   Getting to Know: Anna Brilli  
 Anna Brilli is a foreign exchange student for the 2023-2024 school year. 

She is 16 and from Perugia, Italy. Anna enjoyed playing volleyball in the fall at 
Addison. At home, Anna played club volleyball. She misses her family and the 
food in Italy. She says that she does not enjoy American food because it is not as 
good as the food back home. Anna expected the school to be a lot bigger but says 

that it is a well-developed building and has nice amenities. Back home, Anna has 
two younger 
brothers. Her 

advice to other 
exchange stu-
dents is to 

make friends 
so you can 
have an enjoy-

able experi-
ence.  
 

By: Andrew 
Jones and  
Reegan Quick 

Mr. O’Brian visited Mrs. Thompson’s 
CTE class, gave them a video  
presentation and discussed the equipment 
a firefighter wears. 



 

 

   Come Visit the MS/HS Library!  
  
 We've made a crime scene in the library! Thanks, Officer Brad 
Fuerst, for the caution tape! Students are encouraged to examine the clues 

and submit a creative writing piece 
in 5 sentences or less to tell us what 
happened. Some of our high school 
ELA teachers will be the judges! 
We're offering prizes to the winners, 
of course! Teachers, those staff 
members with study halls, etc are 
welcome to bring their students 
down to study the crime scene and 
make a submission. Deadline for en-
tries is January 30th. Submit entries 
through the QR code or through this 
link: https://forms.office.com/
r/5JXgmQBmYt 
 
 It's Maker Month in the  
library all month long! Students can code with Ozobots, create astonishing things (like a 
working keyboard) by forming circuits with Makey Makey, complete Snap Circuits Arcade 
projects, or build with Legos and K'nex. Students are loving it and are doing so many 
amazing things! 
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News from 
Valley Early 
Childhood 

School 
 

Knights know it. 
Celebrating a 
birthday and 4 
knights of the 

week! Also some 
pictures of gym 

time for one of the 
classes!! 

 
STEUBEN COUNTY ACADEMIC ALL STARS 

2024 SCHEDULE 
 

All matches start at 6:15. Home teams are underlined. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Elementary students got to take advantage of the new fallen 

snow! 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F5JXgmQBmYt&data=05%7C02%7CRFERRATELLA%40addisoncsd.org%7C1c89e40de874462bf31e08dc12b86f8e%7C21cad22aed8d410c94e00cf5ce348478%7C0%7C0%7C638405830674549325%7CUnknown%7CTWFp
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F5JXgmQBmYt&data=05%7C02%7CRFERRATELLA%40addisoncsd.org%7C1c89e40de874462bf31e08dc12b86f8e%7C21cad22aed8d410c94e00cf5ce348478%7C0%7C0%7C638405830674549325%7CUnknown%7CTWFp
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Kindergarten 
Zayden C. 
Sylas H. 
Liam G. 
Daren M. 
Matteo W. 
 
1st Grade 
Kai E. 
Ryker H. 
Madelynn T.  
Karson R.  
 
2nd Grade 
Axtin B. 
 
3rd Grade 
Bentley F. 
Gideon G. 
Raelyn M. 
Ava N. 
Blayne S. 
Adriana S. 
Brantley S. 

Owen T. 
Elliot T. 
Hunter W. 
 
4th Grade 
Morgan B. 
Ares C.  
Madelyn C.  
Mia F.  
Faith F.  
Ryan M. 
Bentley P. 
Morgan P. 
Sophia T.  
Mason T.  
Colton T.  
Lydia W.  
MaKenzie W.  
 
5th Grade  
Damian B. 
Gunner L. 
Jacob V. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

The Following Tuscarora Students  
Have Reached 100 Steps!  

Upcoming Winter Weather Season 
Although we hope for no inclement weather, we live in New York and that is not going to happen.  Bus safety is a critical com-
ponent to overall school safety as our busses and bus drivers are on the road daily transporting students to and from school, trav-
eling to out of district placements, as well as to extra-curricular/athletic events in the evening.  As you know, delaying or closing 
school is a challenging decision to make. We use all information available (at the time) to make “the call”.  We frequently com-
municate with the county and town and village highway departments to ensure we are making an appropriate decision. With all 

of this said, below is a brief summary of the various places to access delay/cancelation information, in logical order to do so: 
 
School Closings/Delays/Cancelations:   
1. Go to the school district web site:  Addisoncsd.org – we will announce it there first with our on-screen alert (pop up message) 
on the home page.  This is probably the easiest and quickest way to find out any  
information. 
2. Go to the Addison District Facebook page. 
3. Watch the local TV news and/or listen to the local radio stations– not always the fastest way to find out this information. 
4. Wait for a call from our automated dialer system. 
 
Note that in most cases, the call will be made before 6AM on the morning of the weather event. If the weather is severe enough, 
we will try to call off school the night before.  We will follow the same  
protocol as above. 
 
Canceling After School and/or Evening Events: 
On the occasion where we have to cancel an after school or evening activity and/or athletic event, we will work to make a deci-
sion (as soon as possible) and follow the steps above for cancelations. 

 
Please note #1 - There is never the “right” time of day to make any of these decisions.  Much of the decision will be dictated by 
weather patterns, forecasting possible future weather events, and the advice from those places that we may be travelling to; This 
is ALL in the name of safety for everyone! 
 
Please note #2 – None of us went to school to be meteorologists, but we pledge to do the best we can with the information that is 
made available to us at the time, always erring on the side of caution.  Remember, there is a delicate balancing act between 
needing to provide an education (and other related school services and activities) for our students and the monitoring of weather 
conditions that are inevitable this time of year! 
 
Please note #3 - The variations in the weather, along with changing road conditions, can be very different from school district 
to school district and even within our own district.  
 
Please Note #4 - The use of a remote day or two (in late winter/early spring) is always a possibility if we have a challenging 
winter weather season!  
 
In the event that we have to close school early after everyone is already here on campus, the District will follow our emergency 
go home early procedures established by your school building or department.    


